PARCOM Recommendation 84/2 for reducing cadmium pollution

(Source: PARCOM 6/13/1, paras 4.20-4.23)

4.20
The Commission agreed that, in taking measures to eliminate pollution of Convention waters by cadmium, Contracting Parties should take into account the scope which exists for the substitution of cadmium by other materials particularly in the fields of electroplating, pigments and stabilisers. The Commission recalled that the possibility of regulating the composition of products and the use of substances is one of the “measures” envisaged by Article 4 of the Convention.

4.21
The Commission agreed that the Contracting Parties should report periodically on their national schemes for labelling, collecting and recycling cadmium batteries, together with the results achieved. It was also agreed that Contracting Parties should encourage research into less harmful substitutes for cadmium in batteries.

4.22
The Commission agreed that the risks resulting from the use of cadmium in soldering and alloys were a minor problem, although some alternatives to cadmium exist.

4.23
Concerning the application of fertilisers on the land, the Commission accepted that in the long-term, it was likely that a certain amount of this cadmium would reach Convention waters. The Commission agreed that it would be premature to take a decision but it was agreed that further research to define the pathways and reduce the cadmium content in fertilisers should be encouraged.

